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from other stakeholders, including civil society, in consultations related to the Pact. We appreciate this 
distinction being made within the Global Digital Compact Co-Facilitators’ September 2023 Issues Paper and 
December 2023 letter, but the practice has not been universal. Outputs of the Pact, including Chapter III 
(Science, technology and innovation and digital cooperation), should also explicitly demarcate the technical 
community as a separate and distinct stakeholder group.  

 

 
The technological success of the internet is the result of the multistakeholder model of internet 
governance. This model of governance involves the participation of distinct stakeholders ─ governments, 
the private sector, civil society, the technical community, academia, and users ─ in decisions about the 
management of the global internet. Like any system of governance, the multistakeholder model can and 
should be improved. Nonetheless, the model is the best-suited approach to the governance of critical 
internet resources and has underpinned the internet’s role as a driver of global innovation and economic 
growth.  

As and where the Pact addresses the governance of the internet, such as within Chapter III (Science, 
technology and innovation and digital cooperation) and Chapter V (Transforming global governance) it 


